Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF THE LOTTERY
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on July 27, 2007, the Department of the Lottery has issued an order.

In which it GRANTED a petition for a variance filed on June 11, 2007, by and through Essa Kahazal, President, G & M Food Store, Inc. The Petition was published in Vol. 33, No. 26, F.A.W. on June 29, 2007.

Petitioner sought a variance of subsection 53ER07-16(3), Florida Administrative Code, with respect to active tickets, which are lost, stolen or damaged. The Department determined that the purpose of the underlying statute can be achieved by other means and that Petitioner has demonstrated that strict application of the rule would create a substantial hardship and violate principles of fairness.

A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting: Office of the General Counsel, Florida Department of the Lottery, 250 Marriott Drive, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, or by calling (850)487-7777.
